Dear Marauder Family,

It is with mixed emotions that I share with you the news that Deb Herlocker, Senior Associate in the Office of the President, has notified me of her intent to retire. Deb's last day in our office will be December 24, 2019.

Deb has served Millersville University for over 16 years and worked with three presidents. She shared that it has been an honor to serve in this capacity as she has greatly enjoyed her time here. Deb noted that this was a difficult decision because she works with so many wonderful people, but she indicated that the timing is right for her and her family. She and her husband Jack, who is also retiring at the end of the year, already have plans to travel in the New Year.

In addition to her service in our office, Deb has been a supporter of the Visual and Performing Arts at the University. She has attended numerous concerts and plays over the years, and often hosts family and friends on these occasions.

On a personal level, I am very thankful that Deb was in the President's Office to welcome me to Millersville University and grateful for all her wisdom, support and energy since I arrived. Her dedication to the President's Office is inspiring and her professionalism is extraordinary.

While we share Deb's excitement for what the future holds, we know that we will miss her as much as she will miss us. I know that you will join me in wishing her well in this new chapter in her life.

Daniel A. Wubah, Ph.D. President